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November 6, 2020 

 

RE: In the Matter of Northwest Natural Gas Company’s Application for Approval of 

Corporate Reorganization to Create a Holding Company, 

Docket UG-170094 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On December 29, 2017, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) entered its final order, Order 01, Approving Application Subject to Conditions 

(Order 01) in Docket UG-170094. On March 13, 2018, Order 01 was amended to incorporate 

a list of commitments with which Northwest Natural Gas Company (NWN-U or Company) 

must comply. This list includes Commitment 35, which states: 

For a period of three years following the formation of HoldCo, NWN-U 

will provide an annual credit to Washington customers in the amount of 

$55,000 on an equal percent margin basis concurrent with NWN-U’s PGA. 

On September 14, 2020, NWN-U filed revised tariff schedule 209, proposing updated 

customer credit rates. The Company’s revised tariff became effective on November 1, 2019. 

On October 29, 2020, Commission staff filed a letter in this docket stating that Staff had 

reviewed the revised tariff schedule and believes that it provides sufficient detail regarding 

the required customer credits. 

The Commission finds that revised tariff schedule 209 filed by NWN-U on September 14, 

2020, complies with the terms of Order 01.  

 

 

MARK L. JOHNSON 

Executive Director and Secretary 

 


